
 

 

 

City Hall        November 15, 2021 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, November 15, 2021 at 7:00 pm by Mayor 
Kenneth Wichman. 
 
Council members present were Dan Glotzbach, Trish Heim, James Meyer, Toby McCullough and Christi 
McKenzie. 
 
Also present were Morgan Hansen, Jeff Busch, Alan Zlatnik and Jason Connell. 
 
Motion by James Meyer to approve minutes of the November 1, 2021 meeting as written was seconded by Trish 
Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Kenneth Wichman   $   523.49 Alan Streit   $   507.92 
 EFTPS-Fed Wh         995.76 EFTPS-FICA     2,121.88 
 EMPower Retirement        447.00 Grace Hier          60.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       123.69 Kansas Withholding Tax       478.06 
 KP & F       1,137.89 KPERS      1,206.24 
 Tracey Taylor         840.72 Lisa Stum     1,155.78 
 Michael Kirk      1,142.31 Randall Anderson       582.27 
 Douglas Schreiner        428.39 Trent Stanley     1,268.54 
 Jacob Akin           93.04 Jason Connell     1,017.75 
 Kerry Dick         465.78 Alan Zlatnik     1,469.44 
 Harry Hammer III          87.53 Tina Dick        458.94 
 Frederick White         167.12 Aramark        147.90 
 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks.    9,908.67 Bank of the Flint Hills           7.00 
 Microsoft             8.00 Yahoo           23.99 
 Zoom Video Communications Inc.        14.99 Theresa Browning       101.69 
 CenturyLink Business Service       513.72 Continental Research Corp      404.24 
 Ka-Comm Inc.         201.50 Kansas One-Call System, Inc.        80.00 
 MARC          485.39 Menards        508.38 
 Miller Motors           20.00 Networks Plus          39.60 
 Rossville Auto Supply        179.80 Shawnee County Treasurer        53.21 
 ToKan Designs, Inc.        368.61 Tracey Taylor        179.80 
 Universal Chemical LLC        193.02 Wehner’s Thriftway       391.23 
 Pace Analytical Services, LLC       300.00 AFLAC         520.88 
 Amazon.com         117.20 Casey’s Business     1,643.29 
 Evergy       1,634.16 Kansas Gas Service       127.65 
 Office Depot           46.95 Sam’s Club        172.54 
 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept.    7,210.16 Wichita Marriott        270.80 



 Kansas One Call              9.60 
 TOTAL     $42,663.51 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $42,663.51 was seconded by Toby McCullough and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve agenda with removal of Mark Brockamp was seconded by James Meyer and 
carried.  
 
Morgan Hansen of Rossville Community Development Committee was present to report on plans for the 
Christmas Festival scheduled for December 11, 2021 and to request permission to close Main Street from 7:45 to 
9:30 pm for parade. Hansen also invited Mayor and City Council to be participants in parade and inquired about 
assistance with cash prize money for Christmas decorating/lighting contest. Following discussion motion by Dan 
Glotzbach to close Main Street for parade on December 11 as needed for parade was seconded by Toby 
McCullough and carried. Motion by Trish Heim to donate $300.00 to RCDC for use as prize money for 
decorating/lighting contest was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Clerk presented finance report. No action was taken. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on damage to light pole and banner arm on street light at the library. 
Zlatnik noted that repairs would be paid for by contractor doing construction in area. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported on quote for netting around raised deck at Campbell field and fencing for bull 
pens and backstop. Zlatnik did not recommend proceeding with netting due to cost. Council discussed moving of 
deck to outfield. Following discussion, no action was taken. 
 
Trish Heim inquired about trash bags at forestry dump and reported street light that was out. 
 
Jeff Busch of Bush & Associates was present to provide information on camera reader system. Police Chief 
Jason Connell would like to have current camera system replaced and add additional cameras. Following 
presentation Busch to prepare price quote. 
 
Council discussed possible code violations at 425 E. Pottawatomie. Chief Connell noted that condemning trailer 
may require health department involvement. 
 
Council discussed dog breed specific ordinances. Following discussion, no action was taken. 
 
Toby McCullough inquired about easement changes to property at 609 A Griswold Street. Clerk reported that 
fence permit was approved by Building Code Enforcement Officer Jeffrey Overmyer and that no other changes to 
easement was planned. 
 
Clerk presented quote from Century Business Technologies for new copier/printer equipment and maintenance 
contracts at cost of $194.37 per month. Following discussion motion by Christi McKenzie to approve proposal 
from Century Business Technologies for copiers was seconded by Trish Heim and carried.  
 
Clerk presented request for donation to project prom for 2022. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to donate $250.00 to 
project prom was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
8:15pm. 
 

City Clerk 
Lisa M. Stum 


